



MEMORANDUM

TO

DISTRICT COLLECTORS

and SUB-PORT COLLECTORS

ALL AIRPORTS

ALL OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT:

Discontinuation of the Opening of Luggage at Airports

DATE

23 February 2017

Your attention is invited to the attached NAPC EN BANC ACTION/DECISION with File No. 183-013017-04-35 dated 30 January 2017 from Mr. Leoncio B. Evasco, Jr., Cabinet Secretary, on the "DISCONTINUATION OF THE OPENING OF LUGGAGE AT AIRPORTS," with other details stated therein.

Please submit to this Office a status report on the action taken relative to the said directive within **three(3)** working days from receipt hereof.

By Authority of the Commissioner:

ATTY. GENIEFELLE P. LAGMAY

BUREAU OF CUSTOMS
Office of the Commissioner





Office of the President of the Philippines

NAPC EN BANC ACTION/DECISION

BUREAU OF CUSTOMS

FOR

The Secretary

Department of Finance

The Commissioner

Bureau of Customs

Incoming Document No

FROM

The Cabinet Secretary

SUBJECT

DISCONTINUATION OF THE OPENING OF LUGGAGE AT

AIRPORTS

DATE

30 January 2017

During the First National Anti-Poverty Commission (NAPC) En Banc Meeting held on 30 January 2017 at the Heroes Hall, Malacañan Palace, the President instructed the Bureau of Customs to refrain from opening the luggage of passengers arriving in the country.

Please note that this memorandum is being issued as a formality, as the Finance Secretary was present during the meeting. Kindly submit a status report of actions taken, citing the above NAPC En Banc Action number, through e-mail at osec@cabsec.gov.ph, copy furnished the PMS (directives@pms.gov.ph) not later than 10 February 2017, and regular updates thereafter until the directive has been fully complied with.

For your appropriate action.

LEONCIO B. EVASCO JR.

Copy furnished:

The Executive Secretary, Malacañan Palace

The Special Assistant to the President, Malacañan Palace

The Acting Head, Presidential Management Staff, San Miguel, Manila